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“For our struggle is not against flesh and blood, but against the rulers, against 
the authorities, against the powers of this dark world and against the spiritual 
forces of evil in the heavenly realms.” Eph 6,12 
Prayer brings light to darkness. Thank you for choose 
to hold on in prayer for the prison ministry in 
Romania. 
We give glory to the Lord for all the volunteers. They 
attend the meetings regularly. Here are some 
remarkable events in February.  
Brother Baboi reports a very good presence in the 
programs he supports. Recently, the south of the 
country has been hit by a heavy blizzard and he has 
failed to get to the meetings but he has agreed with 
the units to recover the opportunities when the 
roads will be unlocked again. We pray for him, that the Lord protect him. A 
picture about his family.  
As I reminded you, Costin Dumitru in Găeşti Prison has initiated a new program. 
He reports very good results, interest from participants and the leadership kind 
support. We praise the Lord. With this program, by the grace of the Lord, we 

have succeeded in enriching our offer of 
programs. It matters a lot if we have that goal 
to get as many prisoners as possible with the 
Gospel. 
Brother Dantus disappeared for a short while 
from the ministry. He joined the army as a 
lawyer, and then moved from Focsani to the 
center of Transylvania in the city of Cluj. 
Meanwhile, he found support from his new 
Church there and restarted a programe in the 
Gherla Prison. We are very happy for his 
coming back. May the Lord bless him!  
As I told you in my November letter, a young 
Christian social worker wants to join the 
prison minitry with his church from Dorohoi, 
near Botosani Prison. Here is their first 
evangelistic encounter in Botosani Prison. 
They also wanted to come up sooner in 
Christmas, and 45 young men in the Church 
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enrolled on the list. Then the prison did not approve of such a large group and 
told us to regroup  5 people for each possibility. For many years, Brother Hutu 
has done the mission only with his family. 
Now he has received a welcome help. Praise 
be the Lord! I still talk about different 
requests from different communities to 
present prison ministry. There are churches, 
who really help us and want to get involved 
in the mission.  
Recently I was invited to a Church where I 
had the opportunity to give good news from 
our ministry. Many have prayed for the detainees. 
 

With love in Christ, 
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